Higher Education Challenge Grant Project
[bookmark: _Hlk9764213]‘Enhancing Educational Outcomes for Plant Genetic Resources Conservation and Use’
AGENDA for Sept. 1, 2020 via Microsoft Teams

Attending:	Pat Byrne, CSU Soil and Crop Sciences
	Jill Zarestky, CSU School of Education
	Kierra Jewell, CSU Soil and Crop Sciences
	Walter Suza, ISU Agronomy
	Gayle Volk, USDA-ARS, Fort Collins
	Candy Gardner, USDA-ARS, Ames
	Gary Kinard, USDA-ARS, Beltsville
	Deana Namuth-Covert, Dr. D’s Genetics LLC

Order of business
1. Update on sub-awards with ISU and USDA-ARS (WS, GV)
· Walter’s subaward actions are very close to complete, one more step [finalized as of 9/2/20], and he is ready to recruit for the GRA position (start date in January).  Recruitment will be broad, across the US, professional societies, NAPB.  Advertising via AISES, SACNAS, the and the 1890’s colleges will enhance ability to attract diverse candidates.
· Deana’s consultant contract arrangements are complete.
· Candy’s USDA subaward action is completed, and Gary’s requires one more action. (Thank you Gayle!)

2. Tour of project website (http://plantgeneticresources.colostate.edu/, password: pgrtaining2020) 
· Kierra Jewell provided a tour of the updates to the website, and received a few suggestions.  The masthead ‘Participants’ will change to ‘Personnel’, and the category below of ‘participants’ will be changed to ‘Project Leads.’  Nice job, Kierra!

3. Advisory Council membership; first meeting in mid-October? 
· Pat Byrne reported that all but one of the invited members accepted, and with enthusiasm.  Stephen Amoah’s research area is cowpea and he is well-connected with multiple African universities and other entities (beyond Ghana) to provide outreach opportunities.  Tara Moreau is responsible for the educational programs connected with the Univ. of British Columbia Botanical Garden in Canada and can provide linkage with the Canadian system.  All Advisory Council members are listed on the project website. 
· Pat would like to expand the group to include representatives from the 1890’s and Tribal Colleges.  Candy will reach out to a contact at Central States College in Wilberforce, Ohio (an 1890’s university), and to Tom Hoegemeyer for leads on Tribal College contacts to help us reach appropriate individuals.  

4. Discussion of Trello for managing project and tracking milestones 
· Pat demonstrated Trello’s list features, with three lists ‘things to do’, ‘doing’ and ‘done’.  The free version appears to be fine for managing tasks and assignments.  Everyone can be provided access and enter information.  It is not a tool for posting of educational content.

5. Training products: Infographics, eBooks, National Association of Plant Breeders poster (GV)
· Gayle provided update on the infographics that were developed.  One is on a public plant breeding website and has become a NAPB poster.  Another was reviewed and is in process of being edited.  The artist will provide all the components separately that were used in the infographics, and we can reuse the components independently.
· Gary and Karen Williams have developed an educational module on Crop Wild Relative resources, phytosanitary issues and movement of PGR.  Anna Testen, plant pathologist from Ames, is developing a companion module that will deal with diagnostics and phytosanitary aspects of germplasm management at a genebank.  
· Gayle has developed a virtual tour of the Davis, CA clonal repository, including the fields, as an educational module, and is working on another module about cryopreservation.

6. GRIN repository for training products (GK). Should we form a working group to determine needs and design (DN-C)?
· Gary discussed a couple of options for how the educational content could be hosted and accessed via the GRIN homepage.  (Pressbooks will continue to be hosted by CSU.)  
· This led to an extensive discussion with Deana, Jill, and others on considerations with hosting and maintaining materials, and also with maintaining access following the expiration of the HEC grant.   While hosting into the future is not a concern for the USDA GRIN website, it is something that Jill strongly advised we need to address and have in place before the GRAs start.
· Decision was made to create two subgroups to further explore the issues and define options.
Hosting subgroup members:  Deana, Jill, Gary, Walter, Gayle
Design and Content subgroup members:  Deana, Maria, Jill, Pat, Gayle 
An overlap meeting between the two groups is also planned.

7. Instructor guides for Plant Breeding eLearning in Africa project and applicability to our project (WS)
· Walter described how the protocols for pedagogy model are provided via the Plant Breeding eLearning in Africa project.  He discussed understanding what the objectives are of creating instructor guides and how they are to be implemented.  Currently the PBr Africa materials were developed in collaboration with the Univ. of Illinois, and permission would be required for their use.

· The group decided that a mid-September meeting is needed to make more rapid progress on projects and inform the group.  If the Advisory Members are to meet in October, preparation is needed for this as well.
	
